IN THE SUPERIOR COURT OF LIBERTY COUNTY
STATE OF GEORGIA

IN RE: OFFICE OF THE CLERK OF LIBERTY COUNTY SUPERIOR COURT CLOSE
FOR TRAINING.

STANDING ORDER
Pursuant to Q.C.G.A. § 15-6-93(f). the Office of the Clerk of Superior Court shall

be closed on Monday, December 23, 2024, for training. The office shall reopen on Friday,
December 27, 2024, at 8:30 a.m.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED as follows:

1. That notice of the closure shall be posted on or before December 18, 2024;

!\J

There shall be no criminal or civil proceedings scheduled in Superior Court during such
closure; and

3. The period of closure shall be deemed a legal holiday and therefore all deadlines
provided for by law for filing in the Clerk’s office shall be extended to the next regular

business day which the Clerk’s office is open for business.

SO ORDERED, this | | day of December 2024.

Robert L. Russell, 111
Chief Judge, Superior Court of
Liberty County



